Faculty Senate Agenda

Date June 6, 2011

SU 313 4:00 – 5:30 p.m.

Senators Present: Bill Hughes (chair), Jody Waters (vice chair), Donna Mills, Ellen Siem, Prakash Chenjeri, Wilkins O-Riley Zinn, Elizabeth Whitman, Cynthia White, Sherry Ettlich, David Carter, Paul French, Michael Naumes, Anne Connor, Steve Jessup, Dennis Slattery, Robin Strangfeld, Doyne Mraz, Mary Carrabba, Emily Miller-Francisco

Guests: Jamie Vener, Kemble Yates, Hassan Harris, Eve Woods, Charles Lange, Susan Walsh, Deborah Brown, John Sollinger, Jim Klein, Mary Cullinan
Agenda:

Meeting called to order 4:06PM

Approval of minutes from May 23, 2011 (4:00  – 4:05):

Mraz – move adoption of 5/23 minutes as amended.

Carrabba 2nd
Discussion:

Naumes – In the discussion of action item 13 the claimed percentage (30%) of special admits was not reported.

Whitman – strike Morgan from absentees – she is not on senate.

Hughes:

Please send amendments to Hughes and he will post them to the website.

Discussion ensued.

Waters called the question.

In favor 9

Opposed 1

Abstain 6

Announcements (4:05 – 4:10):
Charles Lane: IFS summary of the year’s activities:

· We have had extraordinary access to the OUS chancellor – as much as 2 to 5 hours per session.

· IFS perspectives on passage of SB242:

We saw Vice Chancellor Sonya Andrews on Friday.  Chancellor’s office is looking at faculty development and satisfaction with employment conditions, which will be addressed in the fall.  There are plans for a working group this summer on the accountability requirements in SB242.  Grant Kirby (OIT -- Portland) is point person for this group.

· We had a substantive conversation with Denise Yunker – the ‘heart and soul’ of PEBB benefits for OUS:

· PERS – much is still uncertain

· PEBB – see PEBB-4June11.pdf attached to Hughes Mon Agenda email:

· PEBB will be sending email Wed of this week explaining the direction PEBB is moving.

· PEBB is waiting on SEIU statewide settlement, but currently looking at not doing much to reduce benefits, which means additional costs.

· They have proposed the Health Engagement Model, which establishes tiers (or categories) of employees with regard to health.

· The document shows a timeline and subcommittee recommendations for exclusions, optional coverage areas.  At the end of the document is a line item table showing new proposed charges.

· There is a $25/month charge for smokers.

· PEBB and Providence seem to be ‘playing hardball’ – as many as 600 people have been dropped, because they did not meet the April deadline for reporting dependents.

Ettlich – The 1st page of the document appears to be a way to remove coverage from people.  It will take time to ‘leap through the new PEBB hoops’

Lane: IFS is concerned about this.

White – I have studied Health care and never seen anything as intrusive as this.

Lane – The Lund report referenced on the back of the document speaks to the new philosophy.  “This Orwellian direction seems to be our future.”

Zinn – Stress related to this new intrusiveness is detrimental to our health.

Weight is largely determined genetically.

There was some additional discussion around foreseen problems in this report.

Lane – I have been proud to represent SOU at IFS.

Comments from President Cullinan (4:10 – 4:15)

Chancellor’s office working hard to see get SB242 through the legislature.

· It passed out of subcommittee on Thursday, but must still pass ways and means committee, both house and senate, and be signed by the governor.

· That said, it is looking likely that it will pass, which would change our status in January, 2012.

· It should be good news for us, though the overall governance structure is still unknown.  In particular, the roll of the state board of higher education is unknown.

· Nevertheless, we are hopeful it will help give us some of the flexibility we desire.

Ettlich: Were there any substantive changes to SB242 to get out of subcommittee?

Cullinan: No.   There were amendments proposed, but they were removed.

The OUS Budget bill is lower than the governor’s recommended budget:

· 6.5% reduction in Supplies & Services from governor’s budget

· 3.5% reduction from governor’s budget to be held in reserve.

· The concern with putting this reserve aside is it may be redistributed away from higher ed.

· There are many issues still outstanding, and the chancellor advised we might not have a budget until October.

I hope to see you at breakfast on Wednesday and graduation on Saturday.

Comments from Provost Klein (4:15 – 4:20)

· Enrollment is up 10% over last summer, and we are adding classes.

· Commencement – rain or shine – this Saturday.  Faculty will lead the procession with students going through a ‘gauntlet’ of faculty.  We have restructured the ceremony a bit and hope it will last under 2 hours.  Commencement speaker is Bill Rauch from OSF.  There will be two student speakers.

· Thank you to Hughes for chairing faculty senate doing a good job with good humor.
AC Report from Jody Waters (4:20 – 4:25)
None.  AC did not meet.  Last Monday was Memorial Day.
Student Senate Report (4:25 – 4:30)

Hassan Harris – new ASSOU president.

· Made progress on negativity issues: Raider Leadership Academy complaints have been addressed.

· Working to procure grants to improve cross-university communication and would like departments to participate.

· Working with Jon Eldridge and President Cullinan on a career services center.  

· Investigating partnerships with Google and Intel and interested in getting professors to use  iTunes University.

· UCSD – has a student run food facility.  We plan to investigate how they do this.

· We invite professors to the ASSOU retreat (Sept 12 – 15) especially to speak to what faculty expect of students.  “If you reach out to us, we will respond.”

· Would like faculty feedback on these ideas.

Mraz: Will there be first year students at the retreat?

Harris: Those involved in leadership might be there.

· Concerned about the cost of textbooks and other sources, especially in business, science, math, art history.  Might we consider using CDs or books online or some form of cost sharing.

Ettlich: We are doing some innovative things in math.

Hughes to Harris: Please send an email announcing the retreat to the faculty.

Information Items:

Accreditation themes—Sue Walsh (4:30-4:35)

· There are 4 accreditation teams – see Assessment-Accreditation Themes draft 2.docx attached to Hughes 6/3/2011 email.

· Having a retreat next week to improve and develop indicators.

· Sept. 15 is the due date for our year 1 report. -- See page 4 on handout.

· Please contact Walsh with ideas you have and let her know if you would like her to come to a department meeting.

UPC Report—Mark Tveskov (4:35-4:40)
1. Complete academic program reviews (APRs) for education, math, and communications for the provost. The discussion centered on the process of doing an APR more than on critique of the programs themselves.

2. Committee reorganization to address the proliferation of committees and confusion over committee roles.  There has been a proposal to create a University Planning Board.  UPC is in favor of this, so long as it moves toward streamlining the committee structure and the UPC can elect the chair of board.

3. Tveskov and Connie Anderson will co-chair the UPC next year.
Hughes: Did you develop a process for standardizing APRs?

Tveskov: We looked at three rubrics for the APRs, and we saw our role as commenting on the process rather than on individual APRs.  We used the Master Academic Plan as a guide for our work.

Conner: Would the University Planning Board replace the UPC?

Tveskov: Yes.  Though some things are still unknown.

Committee on Committees—Doyne Mraz (4:40-4:45)

· We have sent multiple notifications to faculty members, but are still working to fill four vacancies.

· Robin Strangfeld has worked hard to bring us to the point we are now.

· Open  positions are:

· Academic advising council – one 1-year position

· Fin aid & award – two 3-year positions

· USEM – one 3-year position preferably filled by someone in the humanities

Ettlich: We need to get by-laws drafted to reflect the new committee structure.

Mraz – Move the senate ratify what the committee on committee has distributed today, with the hope of filling the vacancies later.

French – 2nd
All in favor.

Mraz: I would volunteer to work on committee next year even though I am not a senator.

Ettlich: Non-senators working on senate committees has never been done.

Assessment Committee Annual report —Dale Vidmar (4:45-4:55)

· The committee’s charge is to oversee student outcomes, especially with regard to University studies.  Vidmar showed a slide presentation explaining committee goals and accomplishments.

· Goals:

· Create a culture of assessment of student achievement.

· Implement recommendations approved by Faculty Senate in 2007.

· Administer Collegiate Learning Assessment (CLA) to USEM students at the beginning, middle, and end of their college career.

· Institutionalize the center for teaching and learning (CTLA).

· Accomplishments:

· Administered the CLA and secured funding for the CLA through spring 2012.  (The CLA is designed to measure how much an institution has contributed to the development of higher order competencies in its students.)

· Analyzed CLA results.  Contact Vidmar for a summary of results.
· Issues:

· Capturing 100 randomly selected students was highly unsuccessful.  

· SOU has a high number of transfers, so not all graduating seniors have an SAT score in their file, which establishes a baseline from which to measure.  So, not all seniors are good candidates for the CLA.

· Getting students to participate was problematic, though students regularly reported the taking the test was a good learning experience.

· Data must be reported to the CLA organization by April 15th, which is very early.

· Administration of the exam was inefficient, because it had to be done a student at a time for the most part.

· Thanks to Chris Stanek for helping pull data.  Overall, the data measured by the CLA showed SOU did add value.

· We will continue to implement the UAC recommendations approved by Faculty Senate in May, 2007.

· Suggestions:

· It would be helpful if 1 day could be allocated early in spring term for seniors to take the exam.

· Create some sort of celebration / event during which seniors could present their capstones.

· The University Assessment Committee (UAC) is moving back to the University Studies Committee.

Waters: Why continue with 100 student assessment if it was unsuccessful?

Vidmar – During the 1st two years, we got the 100 students when we invited them as groups.  Also, we are getting good results with the CLA.  If we abandon the effort, we may lose these results which look good for accreditation.

Jessup – The committee had quite a bit of discussion on sample size.  100 students is really too small.  If we had a day devoted to assessment for seniors, we would have data for everyone.

Ettlich – Would this mean cancelling classes for a day?

Vidmar – Essentially, yes, though we propose doing it on a Friday, which would minimize impact.

We would like to take Freshman samples before fall term starts.

Curriculum Committee Report—Pat Aklin (4:55-5:00):
None.  See “CC Report 10-11.p11.docx” attached to Hughes 6/3 Agenda email.

University Studies Committee Report—Elizabeth Whitman (5:00-5:05):
· See “SenateCommitteeAnnualReport-USC.doc” attached to Hughes 6/3 Agenda email.

· “University Studies is a good thing.”  

· It outlines the skills necessary for a liberal arts education.  SOU is better at this than other schools.

· The learning goals are clear and applicable across disciplines.

Ettlich: Do you have any recommendations for course numbering and grading policy to help establish equality across departments?

Whitman: We haven’t resolved these issues yet, but we would like to address them.
Discussion Items: 

None.

Action Items: 
Applied Mathematics Professional Science Masters – Kemble Yates:
· Please reference “110523 PSM proposal for Senate.doc” sent with Hughes 5/23 email.

· Yates distributed a printed appendix to the Math PSM document that addresses library resources.

· We are ready to sent the proposal to the OUS provosts’ council, though we will fix the budget report, citations, and typos present in the 5/23 version before sending it.

Waters: Move approval of the Math PSM proposal.

Ettlich: 2nd
Discussion:

Ettlich: There are a few changes forthcoming from the provosts’ council and external review process.

Naumes: When will you hire someone to help with this program?

Ettlich: Not this year.  We hope to cover our first year by using adjuncts for lower math courses.

Jessup: How many do you expect in the cohort?

Yates: Roughly 10 graduating per year.

Naumes: Isn’t 20 the number we need?

Yates: We are able to work with 10, because we have two years worth of students and all students take all courses.

Vote: 

All in favor.

Seating of new senators, elections for chair, chair-elect, and secretary, committee assignments:

Ettlich: Move Waters be elected chair for 2011-2012.

Carter – 2nd
All in favor.

Waters abstained.

Hughes (now past chair) – It has been a bizarre year, and I got a lot of help.  Thanks to all.  Thanks to Ettlich for work on constitutional issues.

Waters (now chair) – Thank you to Hughes.

Waters: We need populate advisory council.

There have been no nominations for Vice chair, and we will table this issue.

Waters nominated Deborah Brown for Secretary

Carrabba - 2nd 

At-large AC representative nominations are: Carter, Naumes, Chenjeri

Carter.  Election for the faculty senator at large position starts this Wednesday, closing the following Wednesday.

Ettlich – Move we accept the Advisory Committee slate as nominated.

Slattery – 2nd

All in favor.

Carter abstained.

Waters - Who is around this summer?

Ettlich, White, Zinn, Siem, Carter, Naumes, Jessup, Slatttery, Brown, Carrabba

Constitution committee is Ettlich, Siem, Naumes.

Elections committee:

Carter will continue on the committee.  Vener volunteered, Slattery appointed, in absentia, by Waters.

Committee on committees: 

Strangfeld, Jessup, Pittman

Introduction of new senators.

Adjournment 

5:36
